Mr. Peter Kennedy 23 Whitney Road Falmouth, Maine 04105 Phone: 207-831-4586

September 17, 2009

Town Council Town of Falmouth 271 Falmouth Rd. Falmouth, ME 04104

Re:

12 Carroll Street, Falmouth, ME

Dear Council Members:

I hereby request that the Town of Falmouth grant my wife and me an easement across Town property in order to tie directly into the sewer lift station off Brown Street.

My engineer (Pinkham & Greer) and surveyor (Owen Haskell, Inc.) have drawn the enclosed profile and the dimensions of the sewer line that we request access to. This route would allow us to gravity feed to the lift station.

I met with Pete Clark of the Wastewater Department, and we walked the site several weeks ago. Pete Clark recommended the gravity route of the sewer line rather than down Carroll Street. Construction of the sewer line down the middle of Carroll Street would be approximately 410 feet to the nearest manhole. This option would be extremely expensive and would necessitate a large section of Carroll Street to be disturbed.

The easement, if granted, would be far less destructive to the environment and would be very much appreciated by the neighbors.

Thank you in advance for your consideration of our request, and I would be glad to answer questions you might have.

Sincerely.

Peter Kennedy 17 Sapt 07,